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       Oct  2020

MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held remotely via Zoom on 1st Oct 2020
Present ; Barbara Archer (Chair) Linda Charie , Valerie Fotheringham , Antonia Bury , Buster Evans, Chris Meeson , Mike Kelly , David Marston.  Edward Povey .
 Clive Leworthy (Clerk)

1. Public Forum (limited to 15 minutes) members of the public may raise any issues with the Council during the public forum but not during the Council meeting unless invited to do so by the Chairman. Members of the public can join the meeting via ZOOM but cannot participate in the meeting once the public session is completed. Contact the Clerk for further info on joining the meeting.
                  No Public present.
2.
Apologies for absence.   NONE
3. Declarations of Interest.
Declarations of Interest - Members are requested to declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the terms of the Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct) (England) Order 2001 issued under Section 51 Local Government Act 2000 as follows:
1. Declarations of personal interests    NONE
2. Declarations of prejudicial interests  NONE
4. Approval of the minutes from meeting held on 3rd September  2020 Prop L Charie 2nd A Bury APPROVED
5. Matters Arising from those minutes that are not covered on the Agenda        NONE
6.
Reports

(a) 

Chairman 

                         The Chair reported that she had received a letter of reply from Shropshire Councils Highways Dept 

                         regarding the recent roadworks and the failure to notify residents. Shropshire Council notified that

                         because of Covid19 it had not been possible to deliver letters to each houselhold but would                endeavour  to make sure residents were better informed in future.

                         Council also raised the issue of signs being overgrown and signs not being removed after roadworks ,  Chair agreed to raise theses issues at the upcoming Highway meeting.


(b) 
Cllr Cecelia Motley – No Report received.
(c) Clerk – The Clerk outlined the financial savings to the Council by moving the PC Website from Web

                orchard which is an annual   cost £228 – Hugo Fox Free. The Weborchard contract expires Dec 2020

                Prop D Marston 2n B Archer APPROVED

7.
Finance

(a)  Consider the accounting statement   2020/21 to date.

          (b)  Consider payments for approval.

          Clerk’s Salary  Sept = £177.47

          (This includes the national pay increase and back pay to 1st April)

          Clerks Expenses Sept = £29.84 (Including Zoom sub)

           HMRC = £44.40

           Beambridge Hall (grant) = £100
           Prop V Fotheringham 2nd E Povey APPROVED

8.
Planning Matters
(a) Consider any new applications       NONE
9.Highways 

(a) To review the paper prepared for the planned Highways Meeting  - Chair
The Chair outlined the paper prepared by Herself ,Vice Chair & Clerk for the upcoming meeting with Highways . The main points were to discuss the required traffic engineering which is needed to ensure the current 30 mph is legally enforceable as currently there is disagreement between SC and the Police. Following from this discussions would take place on Village Gateway options ,Funding Options ( Mike Kelly would share link for possible funding and the Clerk confirmed that PCC funding should also be available) A traffic monitoring machine had been in place and results were awaited. Culmington had recently had road engineering completed and this could be an option for discussion. Chair would update Council following the meeting with Highways.
  (b) Speedwatch Report – To receive a report from Speedwatch Group
      Speedwatch Group report by email from Becky Bull. One session completed in Sept.

      With the shorter days and a lack of volunteers it would be difficult to increase monitoring

      during the winter months. Awaiting results from traffic monitor machine.

9 . Rememberance Sunday – 
It was agreed that the Clerk would purchase a wreath , Donation £25 and that the Chair would lay a wreath on behalf of the PC on Wednesday 11th November. Due to Covid19 this would not be a public event but Council felt it was very important to ensure proper respect was paid.

Next meeting  5th November  2020. 

